## MANCHESTER COMMUNITY CHOIR (MCC): 2016 - 17

## INFORMATION ABOUT THE CHOIR

**Welcome** to Manchester Community Choir. Our repertoire includes songs from all over the world, both modern and traditional; generally their themes are equality, peace and respect. Our singing is acapella (unaccompanied) and we aim to have fun while we practise and perform. We welcome all comers, and we don't audition.

Liz Powers is our talented, enthusiastic musical director.

**Values.** We are run on co-operative lines, with a volunteer management committee elected by members at our Annual General Meeting. We have no political or religious affiliation but as an organisation we value community, cultural diversity, peace and freedom from all kinds of discrimination and oppression. These values are frequently but not exclusively reflected in our choice of songs.

## Website and social media.

Our website is <u>www.manchestercommunitychoir.org.uk</u>. Some parts of the members' area, containing song lyrics, sound files and the calendar of rehearsals, are password protected. The password will be emailed to you when your membership subscription fee has been processed.

See also our Facebook page <u>here</u>, Twitter account <u>here</u>, photos on Flickr here and videos on our You Tube account here

**Performances.** We are above all a performance choir; we appear regularly at events in Manchester and further afield, including the annual Street Choirs Festival, and we like to have at least 60 members singing at each performance. At our performances, photos are usually taken and video recordings are made, and these may be published. Our **dress code** for performances is plain black tops and bottoms and plain bright green accessories.

Learning Songs. We learn songs by ear, so you do not need to be able to read music. Lyrics and mp3 recordings of the song parts are on the members' area of our website, to help you practise between rehearsals; we don't provide sheet music. We expect members to memorise words for performances and we expect those performing to be well rehearsed and to have attended at least the two consecutive rehearsals immediately before a performance, so that we can keep up our high standard.

**Rehearsals.** We rehearse at least twice a month at Didsbury Baptist Church, Beaver Road, Didsbury, M20 6SX; entrance on School Lane.

**Dates of rehearsals:** There is a regularly updated Google calendar in the Members' Section of our website, showing details of rehearsals, performances, workshops and social events. Please check this Calendar often, as sometimes changes or additions occur, especially in preparation for performances.

**Public transport to Didsbury Baptist Church**: the Church is almost opposite the Didsbury Village Metrolink stop, and buses X57, 42, 142, 84, 171, 371 and 23 stop nearby.

Parking at Didsbury Baptist Church: there is parking on the adjacent roads, off School Lane and on other roads the other side of Wilmslow Road. There is a small parking area to the left side of the Church on Beaver Road which is for people with disabilities or large items of equipment.

**During rehearsals** we sit in voice part sections. Don't be scared of moving around until you find a section which suits your voice. Women are generally high (soprano), middle (alto) or low (tenor). Men generally sing bass (lower) or tenor (higher). Please speak to Liz if you are unsure which voice part is best for you.

Please make sure your mobile phone is off or on silent during rehearsals and keep chat to the absolute minimum. Photography is not usually allowed at rehearsals, except with the express permission of the Committee and the agreement of the members at that rehearsal.

There is a comments folder at rehearsals and a suggestions facility on the website; we welcome ideas and suggestions.

**Refreshments:** At Sunday rehearsals we have a 30-minute break when hot drinks and biscuits are available. At Monday and other rehearsals there are no hot drinks available.

**Announcements:** Announcements about choir events are made at rehearsals, so please bring your diary. Announcements are also published on the website and usually emailed to members.

At rehearsals, announcements are limited to MCC business, but leaflets and posters about non-MCC events can be displayed and we have a separate opt-in email list for sending out information about non-MCC events.

<b>Helping with the Choir</b> : The Choir is a voluntary organisation and depends on the goodwill and help of its members. Here are some ways you can help with the Choir:
□ Helping with refreshments at Sunday rehearsals; talk to the refreshments team if you can assist.
□ Being a "buddy" to another member of the Choir e.g. offering someone without personal transport a lift to rehearsals; offering paper copies of MCC emails to someone without internet access, or offering to burn the song parts from our website onto a CD. There are "buddy" lists available at rehearsals.
□ Joining the voluntary Committee, which meets once a month. If you would like to contribute to the running of the choir and you can spare a few hours a month, please speak to a current committee member before the next AGM.

**Social events**: We normally hold a few socials a year, usually after Sunday rehearsals – please check the calendar on the Choir website and look out for email messages. They are good opportunities to get to know other members of the Choir.

**Our CDs:** The Choir has recorded three CDs; the first is completely sold out! The other two are usually on sale at rehearsals and performances; they make fabulous presents

**Membership subs:** We have three rates of annual subscription for those joining in the September term for the full year; £80, £60 and £40. (If you join in January or April reduced rates apply) The online registration form gives brief guidance on which of these three rates you should pay, and how to pay.

**Travel Assistance**: We may be able to offer some financial help towards travel and associated accommodation costs to members who would otherwise be unable to attend rehearsals, performances, workshops and festivals with the Choir. More details <a href="here">here</a>

## Last but certainly not least.....

We hope you enjoy being a member of the Choir and that you won't hesitate to approach any of the Committee to discuss any problems or issues – Committee members are the ones in the bright green t shirts at rehearsals.

Manchester Community Choir Committee 14<sup>th</sup> July 2016 rev 11 Nov 2016 & 3 Jan 2017